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African Ambassadors call for 113th Congress to Reauthorize AGOA for 15 Years
WASHINGTON, D.C. July 31, 2013 – In a historic display of cooperation, the African Ambassadors AGOA Working Group released their report of recommendations for the reauthorization of the African Growth and Opportunity Act (AGOA). At the AGOA Press Conference and Briefing hosted by Congressman Christopher Smith on July 31, Co-Chairs of the AGOA Working Group, Ambassador Somduth Soborun of Mauritius and Ambassador Girma Birru Geda of Ethiopia, called for AGOA to be extended for at least 15 years by the 113th Congress, with the Third Country Fabric Provision co-terminus. 
The Ambassadors hope to see a greater relationship develop between the United States and Sub-Saharan Africa through increased trade and market accessibility. The Ambassadors proposed to increase political dialogue, suggesting a summit take place between leaders of the United States and African Heads of State. The Ambassadors also recommend that AGOA be revised to include increased capacity development and expanded product coverage. 
“We need to find a way to provide capacity building for African and American businesses so they can better identify partners and be more efficient in their joint ventures,” Congressman Smith said.

Chairman Smith, with Ranking Member Karen Bass, of the House Subcommittee on Africa, Global Health, Global Human Rights, and International Organizations opened the briefing with statements on the importance and success of AGOA, pledging their support in passing its reauthorization. While AGOA has created jobs and increased investment for both the United States and participating African countries, both representatives expressed that the United States is not taking full advantage of the investment opportunities that are available in a trade program with Africa.

The discourse on AGOA will continue at the 13th AGOA Forum, “Sustainable Transformation through Trade and Technology,” which will take place in Addis Ababa on August 12-13, 2013.
